New Hampshire Orchid Society

Board of Directors Meeting

December 12 2011

Attendance
Present: President Mike Mattozzi, Vice-President George Crozer, Treasurer Jean Kowalcik, Past-President Steve Tacopina, Trustees Daryl Yerdon, Lee Brockmann, Jen Marrs and Norm Selander-Carrier 

Member Jean Stefanik
Absent: Secretary Ron Selander-Carrier 
Opening: Mike called the meeting to order at 10:21 AM. 
George moved to approve the minutes of the October meeting, Daryl seconded and the motion carried.

Daryl moved to approve the minutes of the November meeting, Steve seconded and the motion carried. 

President

· Mike indicated that Ron had resigned as secretary. 

· We need to work on filling many open positions.

Vice-President

· After discussing programs and the challenge of making meetings helpful to both new and experienced growers, the board decided to begin offering a culture clinic beginning at 10:30 prior to show table judging. The clinic will allow members to get help with questions about insects, potting, light and other culture issues. Someone will need to staff the clinic. Jean Stefanik agreed to staff the January clinic. Mike will arrange for February staffing.

· Jean Stefanik will be the speaker at the January meeting with a powerpoint presentation on her December 2011 visit to the Fakahatchee Strand.
· February will consist of plant grooming and show-prep.
· March will be Dr. Faletra and his students on their cypripedium project.
· Tentative: Harry from Andy’s Orchids in April, Michael from Canaima Orchids for May, Jason Fisher on neofinetias in June, Hadley Cash in July.
· The board discussed ways of improving out website calendar to include regional events such as speakers at other societies, vendor events. Daryl stated he was willing to add events to the calendar but he needs someone to provide them to him.

· Wentworth Gardens would like to do a flower show in 2012 which would include NHOS. The board felt that we should limit NHOS meetings to one a year at Wentworth, but we could have an exhibit like the one at Concord Audubon last year and have a membership table.
Treasurer 

· Jean arrived late due to car trouble. She is still learning the position. She will send reports electronically for this meeting and in the future. Mike will send Jean a prior month’s reports.
· Transfer of signature authority was completed.

· Proceeds from the annual auction will be presented to membership as net income of $3,165.60. The proceeds to Jim Campbell will show as revenue and an expense on the books.

· The expense manifest is about $1,000.00. Steve moved to accept the approximate expense manifest, George seconded and the motion carried. Jean will send the formal manifest along with the reports.
Committees
Advertising/Publicity: The board discussed the J & L ad which was struck from the newsletter to save mailing costs. Steve stated that the board had established pricing for ads in 2009. However we need to find out what other societies do. 
Library: Steve reported that we might want to do something with coffee table books – auction them? He is checking into potential purchases.
Membership: We need to reach out to missing members.
Show: The Radisson will honor the contract for the show. No issues.
Regional Shows: Jack and Pam Mulder will coordinate the CAIOS show the last weekend of January 28 & 29. The Amherst show is 2 weeks after ours. Jean Stefanik will coordinate set-up and Lee will handle tear down.
Auction: The auction netted $3,165.60, better than last year and more than projected in the budget.
Website: We do not currently receive newsletters from other societies so we cannot post information about them.

Miscellaneous
Steve moved to adjourn and George seconded. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 11:31 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Norman Selander-Carrier
